Bradworthy CP School

Tuesday 13th February 2007
Dear Parents,

Its nice to be able to write our first news letter for quite a few weeks. As usual quite a lot has been going on and I’m sorry that I haven’t had the opportunity to write sooner.
I’d like to thank everyone who has offered me their kind wishes recently.

Its good to be back at school and looking forward to all of the things that we’ll be doing this year.
A lot of new children have started school recently and although its a little overdue I would like to take this opportunity to welcome them and their families. I know that everyone in school is looking forward to working with you in the future as the children get older and develop.

I often write to say that we value any observations or comments that parents may have and I hope that you will never hesitate to come forward if you or your children ever have any worries or concerns, however small they may seem.
Our members of staff are available at the beginning and end of most school days and I hope you will feel free to come and speak to us whenever you wish. Alternatively you can ring the school office between 9.00am and 4.00pm on 241365.

Term Dates

I hope you’ve all remembered that the school will be closed for half term this Friday (16th February) and all of next week. The children will return to school on Monday 26th February.

Last Day of Spring Term

Thursday 5th April
First Day of Summer Term
Monday 23rd April
Bank Holiday


Monday 7th May
Summer Half Term

Monday 28th May – Friday 1st June
Last Day of Summer Term

Wednesday 25th July
Please find attached to this letter our term dates for the school year 2007 / 2008. 
Kitchens

We’ve been averaging over 80 meals a day this half term which is an incredibly high number. Its great to think that so many of our children are benefiting from the wonderful food which Janet and Angie prepare everyday.
Next half term’s menu and order forms are included with this letter.

PTA

I would like to give you early notice of our next PTA meeting which is being held at 7.30pm in school on Tuesday 6th March.
I hope that you will make a note of this date and make every effort to come along and support the school.
Active Mark Award

I’m really pleased to be able to tell you that the school has once again been successful in achieving an Active Mark Award from Sport England. This is the fifth year running that we have held this accreditation.
The Active Mark has been awarded in recognition of the work that we do in sport in school. 

The school has been committed to an active curriculum, and to offering of a range of extra curricular sports clubs, for many years now and it is very pleasing to be able to note that so many of our children are physically active, especially when we hear so much about how obese and inactive many children are these days.  
Other Sports News
We’ve had quite a busy few weeks recently with the children taking part in cross country running, football and netball.
Our netball teams have had a pretty good run recently and even though they didn’t have much success when they took part in the recent rally in Holsworthy they have had several successes in league matches.

These have included victories against Halwill, Broadwoodwidger and Highhampton.

Several football fixtures have had to be postponed this half term due to the poor weather, however our A and B Teams have played league matches against Halwill School.

Unfortunately these were both heavy defeats ( 5 - 0 and 8 - 0 ) but we are looking forward to a bit more success after half term when we continue our league programme and take part in the Shebbear College Rally on Saturday 3rd March.

I would like to congratulate the children who took part in this year’s St Petrock School cross country running event last Friday afternoon.

They braved some absolutely appalling weather conditions to run a challenging course across Summerleaze Downs in Bude and I think that they should feel very proud of their efforts.
The Bradworthy Marathon 

You probably already heard that Angela Davies has been offered a place in this year’s London Marathon.
She will be running for SENSE which is a charity that has been set up to help people who are deaf and blind.
This is obviously a very worthy cause and as we haven’t done any fund raising this term we thought that it would be a good idea to help out, and also for the children to get some exercise.

You’ll be getting a letter this week and I hope that all of the children will want to join in.
Other School News

The children in Classes 1 and 2  have been involved in trips to a local farm and market over the last couple of weeks. 
I think that it is great that we have been able to support the children’s work in school in this way and I think that everyone has had a great time despite the bad weather.

Children in Year 6 have begun their programme of SAT revision which will lead up to the national tests which they will sit in May. 

As usual the revision is taking place after school so that the children’s normal curriculum isn’t disrupted.
I’m delighted to be able to tell you that the Brian Sentance, our art teacher, is once again working on an extra art project with children in Class 5. 
Together they are making felt from fleece, which they will be using to make cushions for the driftwood chairs which they made before Christmas.

I think it is wonderful that the children get so many opportunities to work closely with such a talented artist and on such a wide range of projects.  
Dates 

Fire Service visit ( Years 2 and 5 )


Thursday 1st March

Year 6 Science Visit ( Holsworthy College )

Thursday 8th March
Cross country running ( Grenville College )

Friday 16th March 
Sports Team Photos



Tuesday 27th March
Spring Show




Friday 30th March

Hockey Tournament ( Holsworthy College )

Friday 27th April

Football / Netball Rally ( Merton )


Saturday 28th April 

Year 6 SAT Week



Monday 14th May – Friday 18th May
I hope that you all have a good half term.

Yours sincerely

Richard Stephenson ( Headteacher Bradworthy CP School )
